ACADEMIC AFFAIRS AND CURRICULUM COMMITTEE
A2C2 Minutes for January 31, 2007
Kryzsko Commons Dining Rooms C & D

3:30 p.m.

Attendees:  Larry Bergin, Ed Thompson, Kathryn Ready, Sara Hein, Kelly Herold, Sudharsan Iyengar, Dan Kauffman, Melanie Reap, Paul Johnson, Juan Fernandez-Iglesias, Steve Allard, Allison Quam, Bill Murphy, Robin O'Callaghan, Chris Malone, Pat Paulson, Catherine Nosek,  Nathan Moore, Ruth Charles, Sharon Mansur, Dominic Ricotti, Jerry Gerlach, Don Wistrcill, Deanne Mohr Sag-Min Kim
Guest:  Glenn Petersen
I. Call to Order-the meeting was called to order at 3:34pm by A2C2 Ann Rethlefsen.
II. Adoption of Agenda

A. X. B. Student Grading and Data Privacy Law, Dick Shields

B. X. C. Calendar Committee Report

C. X. D. A2C2 Calendar Committee Charge

D. X. E. CPPS Charge
m/s- Bergin/Herold
Discussion-none
Vote-passes unanimously, motion carries.
III. Approval of Minutes: January 17, 2007
m/s-Nosek/Johnson 
Discussion- none
Vote-passes unanimously, motion carries
IV. Chair’s Report: 
A. From Faculty Senate, Accreditation Update, in 2011, Report due Fall 2009.  All departments need to focus on outcomes.  Six or Seven per department.  Can be based on the course outcomes.  Re: Vice President Sally Johnstone’s Comments
B. Reform for Search Committees - Senate Task Force for hiring of unclassified or faculty positions.  Centralization of hiring process is outdated and needs to be updated.  How should the task be divided between Human Resources and the hiring department
V. General Education Course Substitution Requests: none
VI. Course & Program Proposal Subcommittee Report: Ed Thompson—from January 24, 2007. The CPPS recommends approval/disapproval of the following courses and programs.  
New Course Proposals: PS 399-recommended for approval, with minor wording changes which have already been accomplished.
Full committee accepts recommendation unanimously.
VII. University Studies Subcommittee Report, J. Paul Johnson – from January 24, 2007. The USS recommends approval/disapproval of the following courses.

1. Institutional Minnesota Transfer Curriculum Review.    The review has begun.  The Chancellors office is not in full agreement. 
2. Basic Skills Assessment Reports. –  
3. Renewal Requests for USP: Basic Skills Courses.  – Department chair fills out a form that asks several questions regarding whether there have been changes, and asks for an electronic copy of the syllabus. 
VIII. Notifications: None
IX. Old Business:

A. Form for Regulation 3-4 Changes – still being revised by the administration.  
B. Changes to Charge: On Hold

C. Tabled Item: Plagiarism - Matt Bosworth asked to keep it tabled,  Chair is investigating the OR100 course syllabus for reference.  Barb Oertel recalls that plagiarism is not on that syllabus.
X. New Business:

A. Sara Hein: TCFs-  There is a need on how to correctly fill out TCF forms, training should be provided.  A2C2 representatives need to be aware of how to correctly fill out the TCF, and then should have a training session for individual departments.
Glenn Petersen mentioned that MnSCU has redesigned the web registration process.  Students can see course notes, prerequisites and a lot more information than is presently available.  Mn Transfer Curriculum information will also be available and searchable.  The Registrar’s Office needs to update the MnSCU database with a lot of information that is not yet there.  It is not certain that this will be ready for April advising.  
Training is needed so that faculty know what the varying TCF settings/choices mean.  Another issue is that some courses can be run through OCED.  Glenn Petersen will check with eLearning to see if they can help with faculty training.

B. X. B. Student Grading and Data Privacy Law, Dick Shields- tabled until next agenda
C. X.C. Calendar Committee Report-Dan Kauffman reported on this matter.  The 2008-09 and 2009-10 calendar drafts were shown. There appears to be more issue with the MLK date and when class starts.
  There is less discussion concerning the fall semester dates.  But there is some concern in that last fall semester duty day is December 23, 2009 and the first spring semester duty day is January 4, 2010.
MnSCU is stating that all schools will be starting class (not duty days) on the same date.   
MWF-40 meetings or 2000 minutes vs TTh classes 29 fall/27 spring-
29 * 80  = 2320 + 120 = 2440
29 * 75 = 
What should be the length of a class?  Glenn Petersen says 750 minutes per 1 credit hour class.  This includes the final exam time (120 minutes)
Issue-spring break timing-is it mandated?  No, subject to local control.
Feeling is that in the past not much of the local input from faculty made any difference.
faculty study did not find any statistical difference in grades of T/Th students versus MWF students.
Glenn Petersen stated that it would be good to focus on things we can affect, such as the Spring Break dates.  WSU can do this.
Dan Kauffman, Ann Rethlefsen, Sara Hein, Kelly Herold volunteered for the A2C2 Calendar Subcommittee charge.
X.D. A2C2 Calendar Committee Charge

D. X..E. CPPS Charge  CPPS will take this as an item at the next CPPS meeting.

XI. Adjournment- The meeting was adjourned at 4:25pm by chair Ann Rethlefsen.
